Re: Letter of June 4th.


Date: Mon, 04 Jun 2001 09:32:18 





Dear Vesna,


I acknowledge receipt of your letter of June 4th. The GET has noted the first point that you make about the duration of the supervision sessions.


In response to you second point, I can only quote from notes from the May 9 meeting:    





5.5     The Team and Ms Simundic were advised as follows: 


5.5.1 Departmental files are NOT official Student Files. The former are maintained by the Department/Faculty, while the latter are maintained centrally by the Student and Academic Services Division under the University Secretary and Registrar. The U S&R has no control over what is or is not held in Departmental files. 


5.5.2  The Counselling Service maintains files on its clients. 


5.5.3  Special files are created for Grievance cases, and these confidential files are held centrally  by the Records Management Office. 


5.5.4 Therefore, copies of the documents sought by Ms Simundic would not be held in the  Departmental files.


Kind regards,   Martin





-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------


9:55 PM 1/13/02 DEAN OF STUDENTS


            To: Phil.Foreman@newcastle.edu.au





I was informed that my file kept in Swrk Department do not


contain some of my documents - the evidence of unprofessional behaviour


 I was subject too as a student of social work. When asked about this 


I have received a formal answer from the University. 


                    


However, unoficially, I was told that this is incorrect statement and


 should't be taken as a "policy".


Indeed Departmental files ARE official Student Files and the University


 Secretary and Registrar Ms Gem Cheoong HAS control over what is or is


 not held in Departmental files.


This information I have received from the member of the Academic Senate


, who advised me to ask you.





We are looking forward for your correct answer and the copy of the 


policy (with the date when is written and by who).





Copy of this email is sent to the member of the Academic Senate 


who -at this point of time- do not wish to be named.





Thank You


--------------------------------------------------------


      	





 	Subject: Records


            Date: Tue, 29 Jan 2002 16:01:29 


            From: Phil.Foreman@newcastle.edu.au


              To: VesnaSmail@netscape.net


 Vesna, 


 Further to your enquiry about student records, the Vice President


 (University Services) advises that University records include those


 filed centrally and Departmental/Faculty records created for


 University purposes.


 


 University records policies need to take into account various pieces 


 of legislation including the State Records Act, the Privacy and


 Personal Information Protection Act, the FOI Act, and the Protected


 Disclosures Act. The Universities Records Management Office is


 responsible for developing policies and procedures to deal with 


 these many complex requirements.


 Phil Foreman  


----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------


       Dear Prof Foreman





 Please excuse my second language, that must be the reason why I


 could not read / understand your answer.


 


This what you have wrote is breath-taking however I do not understand


 any single word, to make it clear I will ask again:





<<<<<    5.5.1 Departmental files are NOT official Student Files  >>>>>>


                  


 	Is this statement / policy correct or not?


 	Please provide just one answer in the box 


 	provided below - one word -  and that is:  


                                                   


            YES                  or              NO 


�� 


         	





 


You had informed me that you will have response from the Vice President


 (University Services)	and I beleive that you had received. May I have 


the copy of that email? She might explained this more clearly?


If not may I have her name and an email address, please?





 Thank you,  Vesna





NO RESPONSE FROM THE DEAN OF STUDENTS








   From:  <vesnas@mail.newcastle.edu.au>


     To: <jackie.mcintosh@newcastle.edu.au>


Subject: Departmental Student Files


   Date: Wednesday, January 30, 2002 1:15 PM





 Dear Jackie McIntosh





 I had try to find out the policy related to "Students Files" kept in Departments


 but I could not find any policy related to this matter  on the web-site you maintain. 


Only statement I was able to find I will enclose for your information.





<<5.5.1 Departmental files are NOT official Student Files. 


 The former are maintained by the Department/Faculty, while the latter 


 are maintained centrally by the Student and Academic Services Division


 under the University Secretary and Registrar. The University Secretary


 and Registrar Ms Gem Cheong has no control over what is or is not


 held in Departmental files. 





 5.5.3  Special files are created for Grievance cases, and these


 confidential files are held centrally  by the Records Management 


 Office. >>





I am concern that this statement I could not find on The Policy 


 Library. NUSA could not help either, indeed unofficially I was told, 


 that this is incorrect statement and shouldn't be taken as a "policy".


 Departmental files ARE official Student Files and the University


 Secretary and Registrar Ms Gem Cheong HAS control over what is or is 


 not held in Departmental files.





 Can you please assist me? I am looking forward for your correct answer


 and the copy of the policy (with the date when is written and by who).





 Thank you in advance, Vesna





 Cc





 Dean of Students A/Professor Loris Chahl


 Anti Discrimination Board - Sydney – CHRIS PUPLICK


 Minister of Education


-------------------------------------------------------------























From: Jackie McIntosh [Jackie.McIntosh@newcastle.edu.au]


     Sent: Friday, February 08, 2002 11:25 AM


       To: vesnas@mail.newcastle.edu.au


  Subject: Re: name of someone who can assist.





  Vesna,  I apologise for not replying to your email before now. 


  I have know knowledge of such a policy and have referred 


  your request to someone who may be able to assist…


                            and





I have spoken with some people who are involved in compiling  


policy documents, and I forwarded your email to the


Director  of the Legal Unit, Sue Beach. 


They have all told me that  there is no such policy.





 Cheers,  Jackie





Jackie McIntosh, Co-ordinator, Web Services and Sub-Site Manager


Business Services Portfolio - University Services Division


The University of Newcastle


The Chancellery, University Drive, CALLAGHAN


NSW   2308, AUSTRALIA


Phone: (02) 49216565-  Fax:   (02) 49217417


email:  Jackie.Mcintosh@newcastle.edu.au 


Website: http://www.newcastle.edu.au


